Ron Wakeford 84 Centerfield Drive Courtice, Ontario L1E 1K6

Email: odyssey@bell.net

August 23rd 2021

The Mayor and Members of Council,

***Excessive Speed on Centerfield Drive

As a concerned citizen there are incidences of young males driving A.T.V.'s, motorcycles, muscle cars and sport cars recklessly on Centerfield Drive at all hours of the day and night. They exhibit a total disregard to the speed limit and safety of others.

- 1) Centerfield Drive is a long and winding street
- 2) Young families with children reside here
- 3) People frequently out walking
- 4) Property damage from collisions
- 5) People park on the sides of the street narrowing the flow of traffic down to one lane with no safe egress

Clearly New Stops Signs will not deter these drivers. Perhaps installing enough wide speed bumps similar to what the City of Oshawa has installed on Athol Street may prove to be more effective in slowing down such drivers.

Thank You for your time and thoughtful consideration of this problem.

Respectfully, Ron Wakeford email: odyessy@bell.net